                                                       SMSSD Board Meeting Minutes
                                                              22130 North 11750 East
                                                                  Fairview, UT. 84629
                                                                   October 6, 2021



Meeting called to order: Craig Godwin 6:05 pm
Attendance:
Craig Godwin
Don Hunter
Gene Nielsen
David Weber, by phone
Water superintendent: Roy Fox
Certified Water operator: Jeremy Fox

Craig Godwin called meeting to order and welcomed everyone.  This meeting is posted on the Utah State site as well as the SMSSD website and at the clubhouse and meets all of the state requirements.  The meeting minutes from the June 17, 2021 meeting were reviewed.    Motion made by Gene Nielsen to accept the minutes, second by Don Hunter.  Board unanimously voted to approve. 
Roy Fox reviewed the financial statements.  A motion was made by Don Hunter to accept the financial statements are read.  Seconded by Gene Nielsen.  Board unanimously voted to approve.
Craig Godwin opened the discussion to refinance bond at a lower interest rate. The bond includes cast-in-place 20,000-gallon tank on Thad’s Peak Drive, automated fill stations for Thad’s Peak and Lower full stations.  The report gives a projected life of water system as 3-43 years.  Options and terms of the bond were discussed.  The services of Japeth McGee with Zions Public Finance Inc. were proposed to work in behalf of the SMSSD board to take through process.  The contract of $12,500 is expected to save between $900,000 - $1,000,000 and can be rolled into the cost of the bond.    The State Water Board will determine the interest rate of the bond.  A motion was made by Gene Nielsen to contract with Japeth McGee for bond services.  Seconded by Don Hunter.  Board unanimously voted to approve.  
A public hearing regarding the bond notice will be on January 19, 2022, followed by board meeting at 5pm.  
A budget board meeting is scheduled for December 9, 2021 at 5pm.
Informed of federal funding for heat through the state, water has been added.  One time funding to cover water bill for individual, paid directly to utility, not customer.  Need to sign up, no cost to SMSSD.  Board agreed that this was a service to customers to sign up.
Discussed turning off water for the at the end of the week, depending on weather.
Posted opening for the open board member position representing lower section or Birch Creek areas, vacated by Jeff Dymock.
Craig Godwin will create and ask board members to review and sign Fraud Prevention written agreement at next board meeting.
Dave Webber brought up a comment that the SMR was receiving free water for the rental cabins and RV area, and is now being charged appropriately.  Roy Fox talked to a representative of SMR to explain.
Gene Nielsen made motion to adjourn meeting and was seconded by Don Hunter. Craig Godwin calls the meeting to be adjourned





